

UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555 AUG 6 1980

Docket No. 50-320

Mr. R. C. Arnold Senior Vice President Metropolitan Edison Company 100 Interpace Parkway Parsippany, New Jersey 07054

Dear Mr. Arnold:

This letter is in response to your letter (TLL 315) of June 30, 1980 and addresses the issues of NRC approval of the submerged demineralizer system (SDS), solid waste disposal, a contingency plan for alternate storage of reactor building sump water, and formation of an oversight group for review of cleanup activities.

Submerged Demineralizer System

In your letter, you request that the "NRC take the steps necessary to permit approval of the operation of the SDS consistent with the availability of the system for operation." You stress that it is important to decontaminate the reactor building sump water as promptly as possible because of the potential for the water "developing into an emergency situation."

While we agree that immobilization of the radioactivity contained in the reactor building sump water will be an important accomplishment in reducing the real and potential threat to public and occupational worker health and safety, we do not currently view processing of the water as a sufficiently urgent problem to require resolution prior to publication of the staff's final Programmatic Environmental Impact Statement (PEIS). This position is consistent with that of the Commission as elaborated in their Memorandum and Order of October 16, 1979 authorizing the operation of EPICOR-II and in their Statement of Policy of November 21, 1979. Barring emergency situations which might require prompt Commission action, or other circumstances which cause the Commission to decide it is in the best interest of the public health and safety to proceed in advance of a final PEIS, it is the Commission's intent to evaluate all alternatives for disposition of the reactor building sump water and involve the public in the Commission's decision-making process prior to granting approvals for specific cleanup choices, in accordance with the objectives of NEPA. As you know, the vehicle for implementing the objectives of NEPA is the staff's PEIS. We anticipate that the final PEIS will be issued by the end of this year.

NRC's decision on this question will be based on examination in the PEIS of alternatives for disposition of reactor building sump water. In the meantime,

the staff will continue its technical review of the design and operating aspects of the SDS in response to your submittal of April 10, 1980 (TLL-16D, Technical Evaluation Report - Submerged Demineralizer System) and future licensee submittals. Thus, unless the status of the reactor building warrants alternative actions, NRC will not approve operation of any system until the full NEPA and safety review is complete and the best alternative is chosen for protection of the health and safety of the occupational workers and the public.

Solid Waste Disposal

We stated in our letter of May 28, 1980 to you (and Mr. Dieckamp) that we would provide further guidance concerning the ultimate disposition of high specific activity solid waste (e.g. first stage SDS resins). During the past few months, NRC representatives of the Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation and Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards have held joint meetings with representatives of the Department of Energy to explore all alternatives for the ultimate disposition of solid waste which may not be suitable for disposal in commercial low level waste burial sites. These meetings will continue in the future and we anticipate that your organization will also participate. The alternatives for ultimate disposition of this waste are elaborated in our draft PEIS, currently nearing completion, which will be available for public comment very shortly.

We would recommend that, after you have had an opportunity to review the discussion of solid waste handling and disposal in the draft PEIS, we arrange a meeting to discuss the desired waste form and container (liner) design to ensure compatibility with the options for ultimate disposition. For example, should the SDS be approved, the first stage liner design should incorporate the capability for sluicing the resins out of the liner for further processing.

As the resolution of the waste disposal issue has already been given high priority and discussions between the NRC and DOE have been ongoing and will continue (with your participation) in the future, we do not see the need, at this time, to establish a more formal interagency task force as you suggested.

Contingency Plan for Alternate Storage of Reactor Building Sump Water

In your letter (TLL 315), you stated that you were reviewing the options available for removal of the reactor building sump water in the event that action becomes necessary. It was not intended in my May 28 letter to suggest that construction of additional tank facilities was the only alternative to transfer the sump water. If a satisfactory contingency plan for handling an emergency situation can be developed utilizing existing TMI facilities, obviously this should be considered as the preferred alternative. In my May 28 letter I requested that you advise within two weeks when we may expect a contingency plan for our review. Since this plan has not yet been received, I expect to obtain a commitment date from you within one week.

Periodic Oversite

Concerning the GPU recommendation of March 4, 1980 (H. Dieckamp to J. Ahearne), reiterated in your June 30 letter, for formation of an oversight group with representatives from GPU, NRC and the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania to review and evaluate the status of cleanup activities, I agree periodic status reviews should be scheduled. It is suggested that monthly, or bimonthly, management review meetings be held. I have designated Dr. Bernard J. Snyder, Program Director, TMI Program Office to be the senior NRC representative for this purpose. I also agree that representation from the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania is desirable and have discussed that possibility with Mr. Clifford Jones, Secretary, Pa. DER.

We would welcome any thoughts you might have on these matters.

Sincerely,

Haroll R. anton

Harold R. Denton, Director Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

cc: H. Dieckamp, GPU Service List Attached C. Jones, Pa. DER Mr. G. K. Hovey Director, Unit 2 Metropolitan Edison Company P.O. Box 480 Middletown, Pennsylvania 17057

Mr. J. J. Barton Manager, Site Operations, Unit 2 Metropolitan Edison Company P.O. Box 480 Middletown, Pennsylvania 17057

Mr. R. W. Heward Manager, Radiological Control, Unit 2 Metropolitan Edison Company P.O. Box 480 Middletown, Pennsylania 17057

Mr. B. Elam Manager, Plant Engineering, Unit 2 Metropolitan Edison Company P.O. Box 480 Middletown, Pennsylvania 17057

Mr. R. F. Wilson Director, Technical Functions Metropolitan Edison Company P.O. Box 480 Middletown, Pennsylvania 17057

Mr. L. W. Harding Supervisor of Licensing Metropolitan Edison Company P.O. Box 480 Middletown, Pennsylvania 17057

Mr. E. G. Wallace Licensing Manager GPU Service Corporation 100 Interpace Parkway Parsippany, New Jersey 07054

Mr. I. R. Finfrock, Jr. Jersey Central Power & Light Company Madison Avenue at Punch Bowl Road Morristown, New Jersey 07950 Mr. R. W. Conrad Pennsylvania Electric Company 1007 Broad Street Johnstown, Pennaylvania 15907

J. B. Lieberman, Esquire Berlock, Israel, Lieberman 26 Broadway New York, New York 10004

George F. Trowbridge, Esquire Shaw, Pittman, Potts & Trowbridge 1800 M Street, N.W. Washington, D. C. 20036

Ms. Mary V. Southard, Chairperson Citizens for a Safe Environment P.O. Box 405 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17108

Or. Walter H. Jordan 881 W. Outer Drive Oak Ridge, TN 37830

Dr. Linda W. Little 5000 Hermitage Drive Raleigh, NC 27612

Karin W. Carter, Esquire 505 Executive House P.O. Box 2357 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

The Honorable Mark Cohen 512 E-3 Main Capital Building Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

Ellyn Weiss, Esquire Sheldon, Harmon & Weiss 1725 I Street, N.W., Suite 506 Washington, O. C, 20006

Mr. Steven C. Sholly 304 S. Market Street Mechanicsburg, Pennsylvania 17055

Mr. Thomas Gerusky Bureau of Radiation Protection P.O. Box 2063 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120 Mr. Marvin I. Lewis 6504 Bradford Terrace Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19149

Ms. Jane Lee R.D. 3, Box 3521 Etters, Pennsylvania 17319

Walter W. Cohen, Consumer Advocate Department of Justice Strawberry Square, 14th Floor Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17127

Robert L. Knupp, Esquire Assistant Solicitor Knupp and Andrews P.O. Box P 407 N. Front Street Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17108

John E. Minnich, Chairperson Dauphin Co. Board of Commissioners Dauphin County Courthouse Front and Market Streets Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101

Robert Q. Pollard Chesapeak Energy Alliance 609 Montpelier Street Baltimore, Maryland 21218

Chauncey Kepford
Judith H. Johnsrud
Environmental Coalition on Nuclear Power
433 Orlando Avenue
State College, Pennsylvania 16801

Ms. Frieda Berryhill, Chairperson Coalition for Nuclear Power Plant Postponement 2610 Grendon Drive Wilmington, Delaware 19808

Holly S. Keck Anti-Nuclear Group Representing York 245 W. Philadelphia Street York, Pennsylvania 17404 John Levin, Esquire Pennsylvania Public Utilities Commission P.O. Box 3265 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

Jordon D. Cunningham, Esquire Fox, Farr and Cunningham 2320 N. Second Street Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17110

Ms. Kathy McCaughin Three Mile Island Alert, Inc. 23 South 21st Street Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17104

Ms. Marjorie M. Aamodt R.D. #5 Coatesville, Pennsylvania 19320

Ms. Karen Sheldon Sheldon, Harmon, Roisman & Weiss 1725 I Street, N.W., Suite 506 Washington, O. C. 20006

Earl B. Hoffman
Dauphin County Commissioner
Dauphin County Courthouse
Front and Market Street
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101

Government Publications Section State Library of Pennsylvania Box 1601 Education Building Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17127

Dr. Edward O. Swartz Board of Supervisors Londonderry Township RFD #1 Geyers Church Road Middletown, Pennsylvania 17057

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region III Office ATTN: EIS COORDINATOR Curtis Building (Sixth Floor) 6th and Walnut Streets Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19106 Dauphin County Office Emergency Preparedness Court House, Room 7 Front and Market Streets Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17101

Department of Environmental Resources ATTN: Director, Office of Radiological Health P.O. Box 2063 Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105

Governor's Office of State
Planning and Development
ATTN: Coordinator, Pennsylvania
Clearinghouse
P.O. Box 1323
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17120

Mrs. Rhoda D. Carr 1402 Marene Drive Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17109

Mr. Richard Roberts The Patriot 812 Market Street Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17105

Mr. Robert B. Borsum
Babcock & Wilcox
Nuclear Power Generation Division
Suite 420, 7735 Old Georgetown Road
Bethesda, Maryland 20014

Mr. William A. Lochstet 119 East Aaron Drive State College, Pennsylvania 16801

Ivan W. Smith, Esquire Atomic Safety and Licensing Board U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D. C. 20555

Atomic Safety and Licensing Board Panel U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D. C. 20555

Atomic Safety and Licensing Appeal Panel U.S. Nuclear Regualtory Commission Washington, D. C. 20555

Docketing and Service Section U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission Washington, D. C. 20555